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TAPE 136, SIDE A

005    CHAIR WATT:  Calls the meeting to order at 4:20 p.m.

WORK SESSION ON SB 167 C

010    CHAIR WATT:  Explains the work that needs to be done on the
Governor's reorganization package.

011    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains the
amendments in

the staff packet.  (EXHIBIT A)

028       MOTION:  REP. BAUM:  Moves to ADOPT the SB 167 C-18
amendments.

030    REP. JOHNSON:  Asks if the -18 amendments include more than
technical

changes.



032    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses the Boxing and Wrestling Commission.

038    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks about the changes to the boards.

VOTE:  CHAIR WATT:  Hearing no objection, the amendments are ADOPTED.
Rep. Hayden, Rep. McTeague, and Rep. Payne are excused.

046    CHAIR WATT:  Discusses C-19 amendments.

MOTION:  CHAIR WATT:  Moves for unanimous consent to reconsider the

C-19 amendments that are similar to the B-12 amendments that failed

in an earlier meeting.

VOTE:  CHAIR WATT:  Hearing no objection, the amendments will be
reconsidered.

057    REP. GORDLY:  Asks about the status of the C-19 amendments.

067    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains the C-19
amendments. Explains the staff annotation.  (EXHIBIT B)  Explains that
the amendments would abolish the State Structural Code Advisory Board
and the Energy Conservation Board, and merge the two boards in the
Department of Consumer Business Services.

081    CHAIR WATT:  Asks if the Committee will have to wait for the -20
amendments to make the changes effective.

083    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains that the -20
amendments will only be needed if the Committee fails to adopt the C-18
amendments.

088    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that the language could be taken care of in
conference committee.

092    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains that new
amendments will have to be drafted if the Committee adopts more than 
the -18 amendments.

097    REP. BAUM:  Asks how long it would take Legislative Counsel to
prepare the -20 amendments.

099    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains that the -20
amendments would be the compilation of the adopted amendments.

104    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Explains that two separate boards can
operate better than one put together.

110    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Asks if the Committee had voted this bill out a
few weeks ago.

112    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that the bill was referred back to the
Committee.

115       MOTION:  REP. BAUM:  Moves to ADOPT the SB 167 C-19
amendments.



121    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Asks about the duplication of the amendments.

122    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that the amendments were previously the -12
amendments that were defeated. 126    REP. MCTEAGUE:  Explains that the
boards serve two different and unrelated functions.  The boards should
not be combined.

VOTE: 5-3  Motion passes AYES: Baum, Hayden, Johnson, Milne, Watt NO:   
  Gordly, McTeague, Roberts EXC.: Payne

135    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks for clarification on Mr. Kosesan's
amendments.

139    RICHARD KOSESAN, OREGON ATHLETIC TRAINERS SOCIETY:  Explains the
athletic trainer amendments.  (EXHIBIT C)

154       MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves to ADOPT the KOSESAN amendments.

157    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that the amendments might be taken out of
the bill in conference committee.

171    REP. HAYDEN:  Explains that he will not support the amendment.

VOTE: 6-2  Motion passes AYES: Baum, Johnson, Milne, McTeague, Roberts,
Watt NO:      Gordly, Hayden EXC.: Payne

183    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Asks if there are any other amendments for
this bill.

184    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that the bill can't be moved out of
Committee until the bill has a fiscal impact statement.

187    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains that the
Committee will want to see the fiscal impact before passing the bill
out.

194    REP. BAUM:  Asks if conflict amendments will need to be prepared
before the bill is moved.

199    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that it is his intention to move the
legislation.

WORK SESSION ON 453 B

208    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains the previous
work

session and testimony.  (EXHIBIT D)  Explains the need for compliance.

238    REP. JOHNSON:  Asks if the federal rules have been written to
deal with the programs implementation.

240    ADRIENNE SEXTON, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Explains that the
rules have not been written.

251       MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves  SB 453 B to the Floor with a DO
PASS recommendation.

VOTE: 7-0  Motion passes AYE:     Baum, Gordly, Hayden, Johnson, Milne,
Roberts, Watt NO:      None EXC.: McTeague, Payne



REP. GORDLY will lead discussion on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 1135 Witnesses:  Frank Brawner, Oregon Banker's
Association

271    FRANK BRAWNER, OREGON BANKER'S ASSOCIATION:  Submits and reviews
written testimony in favor of SB 1135.  (EXHIBIT E)  Explains that SB
1135 replaces SB 575.

335    VICE-CHAIR ROBERTS:  Discusses farmers losing crops.

344    BRAWNER:  Discusses the ninety day automatic lien.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1135

356       MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS:  Moves  SB 1135 to the Floor with a DO
PASS

recommendation.

359    REP. GORDLY:  Asks if there is anyone that is opposed to this
bill.

361    CHAIR WATT:  There are parties opposed.

362    REP. GORDLY:  Are they here?

363    CHAIR WATT:  No, they are not.

364    BRAWNER:  Explains that no one has testified against the bill. 
The bill unanimously passed the Senate.

377    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that there is a member of the body that
indicates that there might be some problems with the bill.  The member
has not yet read the bill, but is basing the opinion on the old bill.

396    REP. GORDLY:  Explains that she would like the opposition noted
for the record.

399    REP. BAUM:  Explains that he has not been contacted by any
opponents of the bill.

402    CHAIR WATT:  Explains that if there were concerns with the
Agricultural Community, they would have notified the body.

VOTE: 6-0  Motion passes AYE:     Baum, Gordly, Johnson, Milne, Roberts,
Watt NO:      None EXC.: Hayden, McTeague, Payne

REP. BAUM will lead discussion on the Floor.

420    CHAIR WATT:  Adjourns the meeting at 4:50 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Bryan Boehringer                Adrienne Sexton Committee Clerk         
       Committee Administrator
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